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Newsletter No: 39 

Date: 26th July 2016 
 

The End of the School Year 2015 - 2016 

Just to remind you that school closes for the Summer Break at the end of school today at the usual time 

of 3.25/3.30pm. However, all children can be picked up earlier at approximately 3.00pm once the Leaver’s 

Service has finished in church.  

Please note that there will be no After School Club today. 

 

School Dinners 

During the first two days of the Autumn Term the menu will be as follows: 

On Thursday 1st September, the menu choice is Pasta or a Cheese Panini with Potato Wedges. Janet is 

making Cake for Dessert. 

On Friday it is the children’s favourite of Fish and Chips or Pizza and Chips (with Baked Beans) and 

Biscuits for Dessert. 
 

Library Books and Reading Books 

Please check in your child’s bedroom to see if there is a Library Book in there…there are still 15 

outstanding books - £75 worth of books not returned from this term. If you find them over the summer 

please return them next September!! Thanks!! 
 

 

Attendance Figures 

....and as I pointed out on last week’s Newsletter, well done to Mrs Seeley’s Year 4 class who were the 

best attending class for the Term.  

At this time of year, we also say a massive WELL DONE all those children who haven’t missed one day of 

school for the whole year...100% for a year!! This is a huge achievement and well done to: 

Reception Daisy and Max 

Year 1 Oliver, Jessica Harry and Oscar 

Year 2 Reggie  

Year 3 Callum G, Nathan, Grace and Daniel 

Year 4 Katie Anne and Joshua 

Year 5 Grace, Sadie and Naimh 

Year 6 Benji 

 

A Reminder about Haircuts and Earrings  

With the summer holidays here, many children, especially boys, often wanting a short haircut, please can I 

remind parents and carers about our policy on haircuts for when they return in September? The policy 

states: 

It is requested that long hair (shoulder length or longer) should always be tied up, not only for Health and 

Safety reasons but also to discourage head lice. We request that parents do not allow children to have 

their hair coloured, shaved too short, cut in lines or patterns, or gelled into extreme styles in school term 

time. The school reserves the right to decide on the appropriateness of a hairstyle or haircut. 
 

If your child is thinking about having their ear(s) pierced…now is the time to do it, as the hole that the 

stud makes will just about be healed when we return after the Summer Break. For more information have 

a look at our School Prospectus. 

 



 

 

 

 

Celebration Worship 

Last Friday was the last celebration worship of the Year....and it was lovely!!  Well done to those who made 

it to my bench, they were: 

Reception Joshua and Zach 

Year 1 Ava and Owen 

Year 2 Esmé   

Year 3 Seraphina 

Year 4 Rachel, Ewan, Callum and Ella R 

Year 5 Louis 

Year 6 All of Year 6 

I wonder who will be first person on the Bench in September?? 

 

End of Key Stage Results: 

We have had another fantastic year at THT... and to top it off the children have managed to achieve some 

amazing results!! As you can see many of them above Lancashire and National Figures!! Here they are: 
 

End of Early Years / Foundation Stage Results 2015 - 2016 Screening  

Average points of 2 (Expected) in each section i.e. 34 or more = 70% 
 

Score of 2 (Expected) in all of PSED, Physical, CLL, Lit and Maths = 70% 
 

Phonics  Screening  

Year 1 (scores of 32 or more) =  11 children (out of 17) = 64.7% 

Year 2 (scores of 32 or more) =  19 children (out of 20) = 95% 
 

End of Key Stage 1 results for 2015 – 2016 

 

 Reading Writing GPS Mathematics 
attainment at and 
beyond expected 
standard  summer 

2016 

 

attainment 'at 
greater depth' 
summer 2016 

 attainment at 
and beyond 
expected 

standard  summer 

2016 

attainment 'at 
greater depth' 
summer 2016 

attainment at and 
beyond expected 
standard  summer 

2016 

 

attainment 'at 
greater depth' 
summer 2016 

attainment at and 
beyond expected 
standard  summer 

2016 

 

attainment 'at 
greater depth' 
summer 2016 

No. % No. % No. % No. % No. % No. % No. % No. % 

 

Actual 

July 16 
17 85 10 50 15 75 1 5 15 75 5 25 17 85 1 5 

Lancs 

Figures 
 74    67        72   

 

End of Key Stage 2 Results / Teacher Assessments (Writing) for 2015 – 2016 
 

 Reading Writing GPS Mathematics 
attainment at 
and beyond 
expected 

standard  

summer 2016 

attainment 'at 
greater depth' 
summer 2016 

attainment at 
and beyond 
expected 

standard  

summer 2016 

attainment 'at 
greater depth' 
summer 2016 

attainment at 
and beyond 
expected 

standard  

summer 2016 

attainment 'at 
greater depth' 
summer 2016 

attainment at 
and beyond 
expected 

standard  

summer 2016 

attainment 'at 
greater depth' 
summer 2016 

No. % No. % No. % No. % No. % No. % No. % No. % 

 

Actual 

July 16 
18 100 4 22 14 77.8 3 16.7 16 88.9 4 5.6 16 88.9 4 5.6 

National 

Figures 
 66    74    72    70   

  
READING, WRITING & MATHEMATICS COMBINED  AVERAGE SCALED SCORES 

 attainment 'at greater depth' 
summer 2016 

attainment 'at greater depth'  
summer 2016 

 THT National 

Number % Number  % Reading  107.6 103 

 

Actual 

July 16 
13 72.2 1 5.6 

GPS 105 104 

National 

Figures 
 53   

Maths  105.4 103 

 



 

 

 

 

Safe Start Road Safety in Mrs Warburton’s Class 

Due to rescheduling of Sports day and the bad weather during the previous week we have not managed to 

complete Reception Class’ Safe Start Road Safety module. We will catch up and complete it when the 

children return to school in September.  

 

Sponsored Keep Fit for Uganda 

Mr Marshall showed his immense appreciation during last Friday’s Celebration Worship. All together the 

children’s Sponsor Money has raised £1410.10…and there’s still some money coming in… 

 

...and Finally 

Well that’s it... the end to my third year as Headteacher of Tarleton Holy Trinity... and another very 

successful Year for THT!!  

On behalf of the staff and Governors of the school, please can I say a huge THANK YOU to you the 

parents and carers for your support and kind words during this year...and have a very safe and happy 

Summer!!  
 

As always, thanks for reading, yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

Stephen B. Smith    

Headteacher 
 

Did you know… 

We start the Autumn 2016 Term at 8.55am on Thursday 1st September with the doors opening at the 

usual time of 8.45am, and Breakfast Club, Easy Drop and After school Club will also all start on the 1st!! In 

the meantime, this gives the children 36 days to ride their bikes, or 864 hours to play with a ball, or 

51,840 minutes to bounce, swing and jump...or 3,110,400 seconds to tidy their bedroom!!! Have a brilliant 

summer...see you in September!! 

 

Please note two Flyers attached: 

 

1. One from Sally Sephton’s Everybody Fit classes - Everybody Fit are holding a FAMILY fitness 

event on Saturday 20th August. Adults and children taking part in fun fitness activities together. 

Tag, dodgeball, ladders to name a few activities. Who can keep up with the children?  

Venue: Carr Lane 

Time: 11am-1pm 

Cost: £12 per family 

Contact: Everybodyfituk.com to book. Or ring either of the numbers on the flyer.  

 

2. And the other is a ‘Sports Day Special’. 


